Sheffield Printmakers     Newsletter 2024

A slightly belated Happy New Year to everyone. I’m sorry both the greeting and the newsletter are a bit late.

2023was a busy and successful year both for the Group as a whole and for several members as individuals.
As a Group we took part in several exhibitions which we organised ourselves, two of them at Dronfield Hall Barn. 16 of our members took part in the one in July, where we took £1,116.30. At the December event we had 17 members and although we seemed to have a fairly low footfall,(the weather was awful,) we took  £1493.20 before SumUp handling costs.

May Day Weekend, we again did the exhibition and print market at the Walled Garden in Meersbrook Park. This year 21members of Sheffield Printmakers took part in some way or another, taking £6,217 for the artist and £1,500 for the friends of Meersbrook Park, who maintain the walled Garden. So a good 3 days work all round. 

In November 11 of us again ran the PopUp Shop in the Winter Gardens. The weather was not very good, so we did not have as many visitors as we might have hoped for. Even so we took at least £550. Some people brought additional stuff to sell which they didn’t go through the books, so it wasn’t a bad result and it is a very good position and worth continuing with as a publicity event, especially as there is new management and they say that they intend to lower the rent.

Five members also took part in the 20:20 event, which is organised by Flat Bed Press from Salford. For anyone who may not have come across this before, it is a print exchange, for which participants are asked to produce 25 identical prints measuring 20cm x 20cm.Hence the name.
These are exchanged with those of other printmakers across the world, (sort of,) and everyone gets a box containing a selection. Artists may sell these if they wish, providing they acknowledge where they have come and charge no more than £10.00 each. We have sold them at our various events, taking £70.00 at one PopUp Shop and using the proceeds for equipment for the use of the Group as a whole.

The whole range of work has been exhibited in various places and Jan Beautyman was negotiating with Sheffield Galleries to bring them here but Covid got in the way. However, Flat Bed have put all of 2023’s entries on line which you can find at:- htp//www.2020printexchange.com/2023,
or, if you want to see them “in the flesh” they will be at;-
 
Northern Print, Newcastle                 February 3rd-24th 2024
Hazlehurst Studios, Runcorn             May/June 2024
West Yorkshire Print Workshop,     Mirfield July/August 2024
Taigh-Chearsabhagh, South Uist      Sept/October 2024
Hot Bed Press, Salford                       November 

In addition to our own exhibitions, several members provided a group presence for Sheffield printmakers in other events both locally and on line. Jan, Val, Uura and Eva all took part in exhibitions at the Fronteer Gallery in Tudor Square; Jan, Eva and Uura had work accepted by the Cooper Art Gallery in Barnsley; Jan and Val had work accepted for the Derby Open Exhibition and Uura and Jan exhibited at the Art House Open Studios.

A well as participating in these events and co-ordinating our 20:20 entry, Val took part in the Holmfirth Art week, which she recommends as an opportunity for Sheffield Printmakers .It’s quite cheap to take part and there are not many printmakers taking part, so it might be worth investigating. In addition to this, Val has continued exhibit and run classes and exhibit at a local community café called the Mustard Seed.

Uura has also had work in the D31 Gallery Spring International and The Bloc Project alongside Jean-Batiste and Tyler Stothard Asher

In spite of being very ill at the beginning of the year, Eva has taken part in Art in the Gardens in Western Park and the Great Print 9 Penrith as well as the exhibitions mentioned above. She has taken up monoprinting as this is less physically demanding than some other forms of printing and took a course in this at Carousel Print Studios under the  tutelage of Jim McElvaney. She has used some of the images for these from the truly amazing Cancer Sketch Book which she kept during her treatment. 

Another person who has been using a book to help her develop her work is Angela, although this was written by someone else. It’s Sam, which she recommends. Where she finds the time beats me. This past year, apart from our group exhibitions, she took part in the Love Sheffield month long exhibition at the Circle, Sheffield, along with a range of other artists based in the city; an online Folksy Exhibition; the Secret Postcard event at West Studios, Chesterfield ; the Cupola Fundraiser  and craft fair at Ecclesall Church. She has also been producing paper to use in Chine Colle and has sold a print to America. Well done.

Sue Unwin entered the Students for Trees x Urban Tree Festival Art Competetition 2003, which she won. So there are now three trees in the National Forest dedicated in Sue’s name.

2003 has been a busy and successful year, let’s hope 2004 will be even more so.
We already have exhibitions/sales lined up for 
Dronfield Barn  March 3rd-10th.
Meersbrook Walled Garden  Sat May4th-Monday May 6th
Pop Up Shop  tba
and of course there is our big Exhibition at
The Sock Gallery, Loughborough September 29th-October 5th.

Also, don’t forget our meeting /social evening at  
Sharrow Community Forum, Tuesday February 6th, at 6.30pm.
and our AGM  the same venue  Tuesday April 9th.


I hope I haven’t left anything out.
Happy Printing,

Jo.





